
State of Florida 

CAPITAL CIRCLE OFFICE CENTER 0 2540 SHUMARD OAK BOULEVARD 
TALLAHASSEE, FLORIDA 32399-0850 

-M-E-M-0-R- A-N-D-U-M- 

DATE: May 10,2005 

TO: 

FROM: 

RE: 

Blanca S. Bay6, Commission Clerk and Administrative Services Director 

Paula J. Isler, Research Assistant, Division of Competitive Markets & Enforcement 

Docket No. 04 1255-TI - Business Productivity Solutions a Minnesota Corporation, 

Staff received the attached letter dated April 19, 2005, from the company’s attorney, Ms. 
M. Nicole Oden of Kelley Drye & Warren LLP, advising that the transfer of the customer base 
and assets has been completed. Although this docket is closed, staff believes t h s  letter should be 
documented in the docket file. 

Let me know if you have any questions. 

Attachment 
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KELLEY DRYE & W A R R E N  LLP 
A L l M I T F O  L l A 8 l L l T I  P A R T N E R S H I P  

NEW YORK, NY 

T Y S O N S  C O R N E R ,  VA 

C H I C A G O ,  IL  

S T A M F O R D ,  C T  

PARSIPPANY,  N J  

BRUSSELS,  BELGIUM 

1200 1 9 T H  STREET,  N.W. 

S U I T E  500 

W A S H I N G T O N ,  D.C. 20036 

( 2 0 2 )  955-9600 

PFFi  L l  ATE O F F I C E S  

JAKARTA, I N D O N E S I A  

M U M B A I ,  I N D I A  

April 19,2005 

VIA UPS 

Ms. Paula Mer 
Florida Public Service Commission 
2540 Shumard Oak Boulevard 
Tallahassee, Florida 32399 

P - 
F A C S I M I L E  

1202) 955-9752 

www kelleydrye corn 

D I R E C T  L I N E  ( 2 0 2 )  9 5 5 - 9 7 8 5  

E M A l L  r n o d e n @ k e l l e y d r y e  corn  

Re: Completion of Transaction -Docket No. 041255-TI 

On October 26, 2004, GE Business Productivity Solutions, Inc. (“GEBPS”) and Business 
Productivity Solutions, Inc. (“BPS”), by their attorneys, filed a Notification regarding the 
transfer of substantially all of the assets of GEBPS, including its customer base, to BPS. BPS 
registered as an IXC telecommunications service provider in order to acquire the GEBPS 
customers. BPS’s registration for authority to provide telecommunications services was filed on 
October 26,2004 and amended on November 18,2004. 

This letter is to advise the Florida Public Service Commission (“Commission”) that the 
transactions that were the subject of the Notification have been consummated. BPS now holds 
the telecommunications authorization in Florida and is now serving the former customers of 
GEBPS. 

As described in the Notification, the transaction has been transparent to customers as they 
are currently continuing to receive the same services pursuant to the same rates, terms and 
conditions. To that end, BPS filed an amended tariff with the Commission on November 18, 
2004, with an Effective Date of January 1, 2005. Please note that the Commission contact for 
BPS from this point forward is: 

DCOl/ODENM/232887.10 
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Catherine A. Murray, Manager 
Regulatory Affairs 
730 Second Avenue South 
Suite 900 
Minneapolis, Minnesota 55402 

camun-ay@,escheloii.com. 
(612) 436-1632 

Should there be any questions regarding this matter, or any further action required, please 
contact the undersigned at (202) 955-9785. Enclosed is 
stamp the duplicate and return it in the self addressed, p 

te of this filing. Please date 

EBPS and BPS 

DCO l/ODENM/232S87.10 


